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5. NOTICE OF MOTION   
 
 The following notice of motion has been submitted by Chris Mene pursuant to Standing Order 3.10.1 

and 3.9.15 for the 31 August 2011 meeting of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board, received on 
23 August 2011.  

 
 That the Shirley/Papanui Community Board resolve to fund its Positive Youth Development Fund from 

its remaining Strengthening Communities Fund allocation of $11,700 and revoke clause (b) of the 
following resolution made by the Board on 3 August 2011: 

 
 (a) To establish a Positive Youth Development Scheme for the 2011/12 year.  
 
 (b) To Approve the transfer of $12,000 from the Shirley/Papanui Community Board’s 2011/12 

Discretionary Response Fund to the Shirley/Papanui Positive Youth Development Scheme. 
 
 (c) To amend the age group in the existing eligibility criteria for Positive Youth Development 

Scheme to 12 – 21 years, and that the remaining criteria, as listed below, apply until February 
2012 at which stage the Board will consider further amendments: 

 
• Projects must have obvious benefits for the young person and if possible the wider 

community. 
• Only one application permitted per year. 
• Applicants should be undertaking other fundraising activities and not relying solely on 

Community Board support. 
• Successful applicants will be required to report back on their experiences to the 

Community Board. 
 


